UNITED NATIONS
Departmant of PubiZc Information
Press and Publications Burean
Lake Success,New York

Prese Release SG/68
TA/5
21 April 1950

SECRETARY -GENERAL'S STATEMENT ON TECENICAL ASSISTENCE

As many of you already know, the Technical Assistance Mission to
Bolivia left this morning for La Paz. This is one of the lergest and most
comnrehenaive Mlssione we have ever sent out. It is composed of 13 experts
from 11 different countries.

We huve several other Missions in the field.

Thne Misslon to Ecuador is advising on organization of public finance,
fiscai administration, civil service, customs administration, and plamning
of thy 1950 census.

The Mission to Chile is advising on financlal end comerciel policy
to be followed for economic development programs.

The Miseion to Haiti is advising on soil utilization and on fisheries,
and will probebly extend ite advice to other fields.

The Missilon to Mexico is advising on the improvement of the countryrs
iron and steel Iindustry.

A statisticel expert, Dr, Abraham Aldenoff, is leaving todey for
Pakietan, Burma and Thailend to advise on the organlzation of statistical
services in those countries.

Tomorrow, Dr. Rosentorg of the UN Secretariat is leaving for Indonesia,
where he will be jJoined by other experts in a preliminary exploratory mission.

We have received a number of applicatione from Govermnments for technical
eseistence fellowships and it 1s planned to awerd about 100 of these fellow-
ships in 1950.

A1l these Missiones and fellowships are part of the current UN Teclmical
Assistance Progrem which ies financed out of the ordinary United Natlons
budget. The expanded program will be financed with the voluntary
contributions to be made available by the Governments participating in
the Technical Assistance Conference that will open at Lake Success on 16 May.





